March 3, 2022

The monthly meeting of the Richmond Township Supervisors was held at the Township Building at
30348 State Highway 408. The meeting was called to order with a salute to the flag and a moment of
silence at 6:00 P.M. In attendance were Supervisors Morton and Sharpe, Rhonda Phillips, Scott
Wheelock, Kathleen Wheelock, John Lawrence, Rick Makohus, Eric Henry and Francis Weiderspahn.
Supervisor James was on vacation.

Minutes of the February 3, 2022: Copies were distributed to those in attendance. Morton asked if there
were any additions and/or corrections.

**Motion made by Morton, seconded by Sharpe, to accept the minutes as they stand. Motion carried;
two ayes.

Correspondence:

Crawford County Tax Claim Bureau — notice of repository properties in Richmond Township; two trailers
going up for sale

Armstrong — prices are going up and are asking for us to inform township residents

Bills and Receipts: See Treasurer's report.
** Motion made by Sharpe, seconded by Morton, to approve all bills and receipts. Motion carried; two
ayes.

Reports:
Planning Commission — No report.

Rec Board — Easter Egg Hunt on April 9™; Rec clean-up on May 7*; Memorial Service on May 30,

Road Master's Report - The month of February has been a busy month of plowing, skidding roads to
snow melting and making a lot of washouts along roads. We moved snow out of some ditches to allow
water to go where it needed to. We have a lot of washouts that will be fixed when the weather permits.
We also have been working on equipment, getting them ready for spring. We are hopeful that the
weather gets better in March.

Tax Collection Committee — No report.
Web Site Report — There were 281 visitors. Approximately 98% from the US.

Old Business -

Office renovation grant — Signs have been posted. They met last Thursday. Instead of doing asphalt,
they are going to do concrete out in front of the building. The signatures are almost all in place.
Amanda Sparks situation — The supervisors need to sign the resolution. WIP.

Update on brine — No prices yet from Dodson. Sharpe is looking to get prices from two more places.
Update on dumpster at the Rec Complex - WIP.

Municipal Property Records — WIP.

New Business:

Road washouts — John Brown Rd, Beider Rd, and Humes Rd had some bad washouts. As soon as the
weather clears up, the road crew will take care of them.

Mercer Rd issue — Eric Henry shared that there are several organizations that have been out to
investigate the situation. The ARC, CHAPS, DEP and Fire Department are all aware. CYS was able to take
care of the situation with the young child who was there. Rick Makohus mentioned that Mr. Himes is
technically set up as a campground and can only have people living there for up to six months, but
people are living there all year round.



Dog attack on Jouver Rd. — Teresa Jouver was attacked by Bill Bonecutter’s pitbulls. They killed her little
dog and bit her all over. The dogs were turned over to the Humane Society and are going to be
euthanized.

Waste Management payment — There is a discount if the payment is made online and if the billing is
paperless. The supervisors want to hold off on this.

Clean-up Day- April 30™". Dumpsters will need to be ordered.

Citizens’ Comments and Concerns
No comments were brought before the board.

** Motion made by Morton, seconded by Sharpe, to adjourn. Motion carried; two ayes.
Meeting adjourned at 6:39 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Phillips
Township Secretary



